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New IUPAC Web Site
The IUPAC Web Site (http://www.iupac.org) has been extensively revised and updated. Information on the
officers of the Union, Council Actions, Press Releases, Commission Activities and much more is available.
The site is now located at the Sunsite server at the University of North Carolina, Chapel Hill. This is a large
server with high bandwidth access. The Royal Society of Chemistry plans to support a mirror site on their
server. Future plans include inclusion of the full text of recommendations and reports from Pure & Applied
Chemistry as well as provisional recommendations during the public comment period. Each issue of Chem-
istry International will be posted as soon as it is printed. Comments are welcome and should be sent to
secretariat@iupac.org

Meeting of Presidents of regional
chemical societies Research Triangle Park, North Carolina, USA,

29–30 January 1998

regional Chemical Societies represent almost the entire
world of chemistry. We regret that Prof. Bekoe, the
President of the African Association of Pure and Applied
Chemistry, could not join us.

The purpose of the meeting was to share information
and determine areas in which the group could cooper-
ate. The agenda was intended to be flexible and lead to
an open interchange of ideas. Each President gave a
brief overview of his society’s activities and areas of
special interest or concern. Subsequently each Presi-
dent led the discussion on one of the Agenda topics.

2. Review of the activities of regional
chemical societies

Prof. Rivas and Prof. Reyes presented the general as-
pects of financial support, publications, chemical edu-
cation and PhD programs for the Societies that are
members of FLAQ. It was noted that only two Journals
published in Latin America are indexed in ISI, Anales de
la Asociacion Química Argentina and Boletin de la
Sociedad Chilena de Química. As an example of the
situation in one member of FLAQ, Prof. Reyes de-
scribed the economic and social environment in Chile.
He noted the concern of the Chilean Chemical Society
that fewer students were studying chemistry in second-
ary school or University. Some University degree pro-
grams are underutilized, graduating only a few
advanced degree recipients each year. These concerns
are shared by many of the other member societies of
FLAQ.

Prof. Ohtaki reviewed the structure of FACS. FACS
sponsors a conference each year. He described the dif-
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1. Welcome and Introduction

Prof. Jortner extended a warm welcome to the Presi-
dents of the Regional Chemical Societies at the first
meeting of the group. He noted that this meeting was
the first of its kind. The initiative for this meeting came
from some of the Presidents of the regional Chemical
Societies during the IUPAC Geneva Congress and
General Assembly last August. IUPAC is honored to
provide its good services to convene this important
meeting. IUPAC represents and acts for the entire
world chemistry community and the Presidents of the


